Sheildaig Village Association Meeting

11 October, 2012

Kiessimul B&B

Attending:  Pauline (chair), Alistair (treasurer), Jim, Gary.  

In attendance:  Alice, Elizabeth, Eunice, Gerry.  

Upcoming Events

The main purpose of this meeting was to discuss upcoming seasonal events.  Please contact individuals below if you have any suggestions or would like to help.

Hallowe'en:  Lisa and Lyndsay organising party in hall, 5.30 – 7.30pm, October 27th.  Jim will ask if they would welcome any SVA input.  

Guy Fawkes':  Monday 5th November, 6.30pm.  Nick and Alistair to organise fireworks, Gary to organise bonfire building, Pauline to organise food.  

Children's Christmas Party:  Provisional date 22nd December.  Approach parents to see who will organise.

Over 60's Lunch:  Provisional date 6th December.  Pauline to organise.  

Other Business

Secretary:  Jim has been acting secretary since Peter stepped down.  Pauline proposed Jim as secretary, Alistair seconded.  

Joint Meetings with CC and Sports Association:  Gerry explained that the Community Council had passed over responsibility for maintenance of the football pitch to the Sports Association with annual funding.  It was proposed that the Village Association meet annually with the other two organisations to discuss possible areas of co-operation, avoid duplication of effort etc.  All agreed this was a good idea.  Gerry will arrange a provisional date for the first meeting soon.  

Swimming Pool:  Alice and Elizabeth raised concerns that no progress appears to have been made  regarding the possible replacement / refurbishment of the pool.  Alistair has been researching the possible options and showed us a draft letter to the community proposing a public meeting on the subject.  It was agreed to raise the matter at the first joint meeting with the other organisations before proceeding.  

Fete Accounts:  Clarification was sought regarding the funds raised by this year's fete.  Alistair reported that the sum raised was in excess of £5000 but the final figure would depend on the sale of some surplus items and receipt of a repayment from the t-shirt printers.  

Hall Storage Space:  Eunice pointed out that there is a need for more storage space attached to the hall.  Alistair suggested that permission could be sought to site a container or similar next to the alll-weather sports court;  equipment used primarily on fete weekend could then be stored there, freeing up space in the shed behind the hall.  

It was also suggested that we might replace the existing shed with something larger;  Pauline will investigate possibilities in consultation with Richard.  

Date of Next Meeting:  To be arranged.  

